
 

TOWN OF LINCOLN 

TOWN BOARD MEETING 
August 13, 2025 

  

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Headson at 6:00 pm. Present were: Jason 
Headson, Lynne Black, and Tressa Votis. Also present were:  
 
On a motion by Black, second by Headson and all in favor, the agenda for the evening was 
approved.  
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited.  
 
On a motion by Black, second by Headson and all in favor, the consent agenda was approved 
including minutes of the  

• July 9, 2025 Minutes 

• Vouchers/Payrolls  
 
No action taken on Town Board Appointments.  
 
Jason presented a quote on a dump sign. He also wanted information on the roll-offs to see if it 
makes sense to keep them vs. going to clean up days.  
 
Jason stated the pit needs paperwork. Lynne will complete.  
 
Forest County stated there is a potential rip rap project on Metonga at a cost of $19,000—the 
town will be expected to pay half. More questions need to be asked and information obtained. 
No action taken.  
 
Wake Boat Issues—Lynne stated this was not a topic conducive for the next WTA meeting. 
She stated she spoke with someone at the Wilderness Alliance and obtained information. 
Before the town goes further, a survey of Lake Lucerne property owners is necessary. No 
action taken.  
 
Tressa presented a MOU for SVRS with Forest County for elections. On a motion by Black, 
second by Headson and all in favor, the MOU was approved.  
 
Tressa presented the treasurer’s report.  
 
Correspondence: Addressed a complaint on County Park Road about people running stop 
signs, Tressa also mentioned she had a complaint leaving orange plastic on Keith Siding 
(Company is MasTec—laying fiber optic.  
 
Citizen’s Comments:  
 
Bill Anderson stated that he is working to change the speed limit to 35 MPH on County W from 
Perry to Keith Siding Road. He stated there is a Highway Commission meeting on September 
10. He encouraged the audience to attend this meeting in support of this change.  
 
Ed Mullaney asked when the pile of storm debris will be disposed of and why there was a rush 
to get it there if it hasn’t been handled yet. Jason stated there is a company from Michigan that 
will be taking care of the pile at no cost.  



 

 
Carol O’Keefe came tonight to hear what’s happening with the Wake Boats. She stated she 
has been observing and noted the boats have generally stayed in the middle of the lake. She 
stated the Jet Skis are more of a nuisance than the wake boats.  
 
 
Motion by Headson, second by Black to proceed into closed session.  Roll call:  Black Aye, 
Headson Aye – Motion Carried.   
 
 
Motion by Black, Second by Headson, to reconvene to open session to take action, if 
appropriate, on matters discussed in closed session.  
 
On a motion by Headson, second by Black and all in favor, a new compensation rate was 
approved for FT Road Maintenance.  
 
 
On a motion by Black, second by Headson and all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 
PM.  
 

 
Upcoming meeting dates: 

 
a. September 10, 2025 at 6 PM 
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